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General Council Meeting

 
October 11th, 2016

Report
General Council Meeting 
I. Session about Graduate Student Unionization
II. All reports were submitted via email prior to the meeting 
A. Executive Board Reports 
a. President Dominique Johnson: No report. 
b. Vice President Treviene Harris: No report.
c. Faculty Advisor Tara Meyer: Prof. Tara Meyer from the Department of Chemistry is the new Assistant Dean for Graduate studies and, as such, will be the new Advisor to the Graduate Student Organization. She hopes to support us in realizing our goals, consult with us on issues relating to graduate students, and inform us about University activities and decisions.  
The University has begun a process to enforce the rule that Master’s programs must consist of 30-credits of work.  There are several departments that will need to revise their curriculum to meet this criterion.  In most cases, the changes will be relatively small and may consist primarily in changes in how activities that are already in place are counted.  Current students should generally be allowed to follow the requirements in place when they matriculated. 
d. Administrative Assistant Allison Gremba: Please forward the emails I send to you to the rest of your department. Supplemental department funds are available. For more information and the form, please visit http://pre.asgso.pitt.edu/representative-information/department-information/. If you have still not received a graduate student mentoring handbook ask your departments- they have been mailed out and they should have distributed them to you. 
e. Social/Programs Coordinator: No report. 
f. Website/Communications: No report.
B. Internal Committees

a. GPSG (Graduate and Professional Student Government): The Pitt Neighborhood Block Party is SEPTEMBER 22ND on Dithridge Street in Oakland- all are welcome. October 6th, Pies and Politics, The science behind this year’s elections, the guest speaker will be Dr. Kris Kanthak. Pitt Make a Difference Day will be in mid-October, info will be sent out soon. Possible workshop for learning how to manage personal finances, info will be coming soon. Scare House will be at the end of October. Fall Formal theme is Casino Night, November 18th, more info soon. 

Mental Health Task Force, Several Events coming in the near future: Suicide Prevention Walk, April; Mental health crisis Powerpoint, coming soon; Mental Health first aid 2 day workshop coming soon; Mental Health Awareness Week of October 10th, events will be held all week on campus. 

Applications for board members to help plan for TedX is open link is here:
 http://bit.ly/tedxpittboardapp.
b. Grad Expo: No report.
c. Teaching Awards: No report. Still need a chair! 
d. Peer Professionalization Workshop: The first in the three-part series was held on September 14. 16 out of 16 RSVP’d graduate students attended from various departments representing the humanities, social sciences and professional schools. The first session concerned ways to use social media effectively as a tool to develop an online presence and aid in transitioning from graduate school to a career in academia or industry. 

The second workshop took place on September 28. 12 of 26 RSVP’s graduate students were in attendance, again with a mix of academic backgrounds and professional goals. This session built upon the first and focused on theoretical and practical applications of personal and professional websites to aid in developing an online presence. Students were exposed to different site builders and discussions ranging from design principles to broader ways of integrating websites were had.

The third and final workshop in the series will be held on Wednesday, October 19 at 6 PM in Posvar Hall Room 3300. The topic will be on online networking and ways to translate online networking (social media, websites and other available tools) from a digital imprint to a tangible career path. As always, pizza and refreshments will be served! 
e. Summer Research Grant: No report. Still need a chair!
f. GSO Policy: As chair of the GSO Policy and Sexual Assault Committee, I want to focus on the following: (1) Last call for interested people to sign up for the committee! We need at least five members to properly access materials and provide a template to present to the general body for voting in the Spring. (2) I would like to plan a meeting for the committee before the last week of October. At this first meeting, we will establish a trajectory of goals for the year and begin aggregating ideas for what a standardized GSO policy might look like.
g. Diversity and Inclusion: The first meeting has been planned for Thursday, October 13th at noon. 
C. External A&S Committees: 
a. A&S Dietrich Council: No report. 
b. A&S PBC: No report.    
c. A&S Grad Council: No report. 
D. New Business: 

a. Dean’s Search Committee: The University of Pittsburgh has launched a search for the next Dean of the Dietrich School of Arts and Sciences. This is an important decision and one that will shape the University over the next few decades and it’s essential that our voices and input are heard and valued. The graduate student only open forum will be Thurday. October 13th from 1:30-2:15pm in WPU Room 527, and will allow us to provide input into the search process. 
A&S GSO minutes, 10/11/16, AG
**NOTE: Opinions expressed in the GSO minutes are those of the individual and do not necessarily reflect the position of the A&S GSO.  


